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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, September 12, 2017
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening  The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Chairperson Timm. Board members in attendance:



Ilona DelSecco
Yes

Sarah Livingston
Yes @ 6:19 

Leticia Trejo 
Yes 
Bob Timm

Yes

Roxanna Usher
Yes

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by L. Trejo and a second by​​​​ I. DelSecco, the Board voted (4-0) to adopt the agenda.

President’s Report ~ The school year has started successfully—The students are already at the halfway point for first quarter.  Redwood Academy’s enrollment is a little down from last year.  It is currently at 139—it was at 142 at this time last year.  The staff will continue to work to increase enrollment in the 7th grade throughout the year because there is room in that grade. However, there continues to be a waiting list in the 9th grade. Redwood Academy did receive our second official batch of test scores from the new CAASPP state testing, and, overall, Redwood students did very well again. Last year’s juniors came back at 100% college ready or conditionally college ready in literacy and 67% college-ready or conditionally college ready in mathematics.  The college ready literacy rate was consistent with the previous year, while the math was slightly lower than the year before. However, school-wide proficiency rates went up in both areas, from 85% in literacy and 65% in math to 89% in literacy and 77% in math. This data along with a lot of other data is reported in the upcoming WASC self-study.  The staff has spent the last several weeks working on finalizing the self-study document, which includes a new action plan which will eventually be brought to the board for approval as well.  RA is gearing up for the students to head out on college tours at the end of this month—on September 29th, right after picture day.  Donna Ellis is working hard to make this happen earlier in the year for our seniors seeing as they need to begin applying to colleges in the next couple of months. In all, the year is off to a promising start.

Secretary’s Report ~ Accelerated Achievement Academy’s enrollment is up from the previous year by 3 students with a total enrollment of 155.  AAA still has openings in all classes except 12th grade and 6th grade. AAA has received the official CAASPP test scores.    39.4% of students were at or above standard in ELA, a decrease from 45% in 2016.  14% were at or above standard in math, a decrease from 18% in 2016.  However, the 11th grade showed an 11% increase to 67% meeting standard in ELA, and the 6th grade showed a 14% increase to 50% meeting standard in math.  The school has hired a new math tutor to provide additional math support in an effort to improve the overall math scores. The school has added a new CTE course to the eleventh grade schedule—Health Careers and Anatomy.  The school has also added a dual enrollment course, BUS 132 Entrepreneurial Management. The school will be participating in the Pumpkinfest parade and several classes are making scarecrows.  
Treasurer’s Report ~ There is a letter of engagement from the auditors for the year ending June 30, 2017. Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 9/8/17 shows current cash of $1,936,078—derived by adding last year’s balance with this year’s balance since the balances have not been rolled over yet. After CBEDS the budget will be revised to reflect new ADA projections.  A new budget may be brought to the board reflecting any ADA projection revisions as well as new information regarding the LCFF funding in October.  The books for 2016-2017 are closed.  The unaudited actuals on the agenda reflect the expenses and revenue transactions for the 2016-2017 year. As noted in the assumptions, the Unaudited Actuals reflect accrual methods of accounting which included buildings, depreciation of capital and student body funds which are not included in our cash based budgets that we present to you at interim reports and budget approvals.  The figures that are usually represented in the cash based budgets are on the last page of the assumptions.  Also included are the combined activities of Charter Academy.  The auditors use this information for their report for the entire corporation. This report is not submitted to the state. It will be submitted to the district and county by September 15th, and the state by October 15th. 
Safety and Facilities Report ~ RA is close to signing an agreement with a Sacramento based company to complete Prop 39 Energy renovations which will include replacing lights and 5 HVAC systems.  Given AAA’s goal to build a new site, it does not qualify.  Work will continue replacing the RA building skirts.
II. Consent Items

a. On a first by I. DelSecco and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 13, 2017. 
III. Action Items

a. On a first by S. Livingston and a second by R. Usher, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the unaudited actuals for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
b. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by S. Livingston, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the revised fiscal year system and calendar. 
c. On a first by I. DelSecco and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the terms and conditions of the Charter Academy of the Redwoods resolution regarding student body funds.
IV. Sunshined Items
a. The Board to preview revisions to BP 506, detailing CAR’s health and safety policy, and BP 501.2, detailing CAR’s enrollment policy. 
V. Public Comment ~ There were no comments. 

VI. Next Meeting—The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, October 17, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   
VII. Adjournment 

As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary
For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Friday, September 8, 2017, this meeting agenda was: 



Provided to all five board members and the corporate officers/management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Holly Rodgers 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


